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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 3rd October 2017.
	Councillors Present:
	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley;; Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden; Heather Rodgers; Stuart Turner; Jennifer Wedgwood (part);

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); DDC Judith Twigg and Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Ms. Meryl Skyrme


	112/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Kirsty Kirkham and PCSO Anthony Boswell

	113/17
	
	There were variations in the order of business with agenda item 15.3 to be brought forward to Public Participation.

	114/17
	
	Cllr. Mander declared an interest Financial Matters as receiving a cheque for expenses.

	115/17
	
	Public Participation.

	115/17
	.1

	Cllr. Twigg – asked if the recent notification of road closure (The Dale) was understood as she thought, details were not easily accessed. A copy was provided. Cllr. Twigg asked if there was anything for her from the Parish Council.  Cllr. Marsden said that on the A6187 cycle way the tree cutting does not appear to have been done between Hathersage and Cunliffe House. Cllr. Turner asked if the Parish Council could be informed of any funding programmes for transport related matters – any information available will be brought to future meetings.

	115/17
	.2
	Ms. Meryl Skyrme spoke about the intentions for the Lantern Parade on behalf of the Parish Council on 2nd December 2017. If this can be co-ordinated with the turning on of the Christmas lights this would be welcome but if not it will go ahead anyway. On 18th & 26th November workshop days are being arranged for lantern building. Mrs. Skyrme asked for funding for Methodist Hall hire at £54 and the Lawrence Room at £40 for these workshops. The meeting supported Meryl and Orla to run the event on behalf of the Parish Council and that funding of room hire would be provided. Cllr. Bill Hanley agreed to review the risk assessment. If more funding is required the Parish Council can be approached. Cllr. Mander stated that while work on H4H is progressing the completion date cannot yet be confirmed.

	116/17
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 5th September 2017 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	117/17
	
	Finance

	117/17
	.1
	The Statement of Accounts had been circulated for review. The RFO reported as previously that Swimming Pool income this year will be down due to adverse weather over the summer. There is still the DDDC money to draw on and some in reserve.

	
	.2
	The External Auditor’s report had been received and reviewed with no actions for the Parish Council.

	117/17
	.3
	Accounts for payment as previously circulated were approved.  

	117/17
	.4
	Councillors Bill Hanley and Wedgwood were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 7th November 2017. Start time of 6.45 pm. They were also authorised to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 7th November meeting. Clerk will send a reminder.

	117/17
	.5
	Banking arrangements. The RFO asked that the Council to review his suggestions prior to the next meeting for a decision then to be made.

	117/17
	.6
	Parish Room Lease. For the time being the lease will be allowed to run as it is. In due course Mr. David Jackson has agreed to be consulted with regards the lease renewal.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed.)

	118/17
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	118/17
	.1
	Swimming Pool Committee minutes of 12th September meeting were received with no matters arising. See minutes for full details. The Chair gave a summary of key matters.

	119/17
	
	Planning Committee.  

	119/17
	.1
	The Planning Committee had met on 14th September 2017. The minutes were received. Please see the minutes for full details. The Chair of the Planning Committee gave a summary of business. 
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	120/17
	
	Report of the Amenities Committee and Heart 4 Hathersage Working Group.

	120/17
	.1
	Amenities Committee – Minutes H4H Working Group of 26th September 2017 were received. Cllr. Mander reported on key issues in that PDNPA has not yet approved the stone for the toilet block wall and that this was now causing some delay. Cllr. Olle agreed to look into why PDNPA have not yet agreed the type of stone.

	120/17
	.2
	Cllr. Marsden reported from the recent Parish’s Forum in that a Parish Council should not have to pay planning fees. It is hoped that after this has been looked into by the Forum and John Scott that fees already paid will be refunded.

	120/17
	.3
	Sangam’s restaurant had offered to contribute to the cost of the new bus stop if this could be renamed as Sangam’s in a similar way as there is a stop called George Hotel and Millstone.

	121/17
	
	The Transport Committee had not met since the September HPC meeting. 

	121/17
	.1
	Cllr. Olle raised the fact that station car parks are now chargeable; this has not be put to consultation and not been thought through; it is displacing car parking to other areas; charging should be the same as the DDDC car park to prevent visitors favouring the station car park but not using the trains.

	121/17
	.2
	It was stated that Rock Lea is for sale and to include the lease for parking in the DDDC car park. The Parish Council believe that sale of the lease is not allowed and if the area were returned to the car park would add additional much needed car parking space and improve access in the corner of the car park through to the Methodist Church. The Clerk was asked to write to District Councillor Jean Monks on this matter.

	122/17
	
	Website Group – the Facebook page is live with thanks to ex Cllr. Kat Love.

	123/17
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report. 

	124/17
	.1
	A request for a memorial bench had been received but as it has already been agreed that there will be no more benches in the burial ground alternative locations are being discussed with the applicant.

	124/17
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	125/17
	.1
	Request for donations – donation requests had been received from Cameo Café – agreed donation of £50; Careline – agreed £150.

	125/17
	.2
	Clerks Training – the Clerk asked that the Council support him in acquiring the CiLCA accreditation. There will be an initial payment of £250 required with a further £250 in due course. Cllr. Mander confirmed that support would be provided and the payments were approved.

	
	
	Village Matters

	126/17
	.1
	Winter Service Scheme – it was confirmed by RFO that the Parish Council’s insurance will cover Snow Wardens. Cllr. Bill Hanley agreed to review the information and confirm this to the Clerk to register the Council. Clerk’s Note: Post meeting it was agreed to sign up to this scheme this winter.

	126/17
	.2
	CCTV – the Clerk reported that the cameras were now installed and that the recording will commence once the signage is in place in the village and the website updated accordingly. Information with regards this had been circulated.

	126/17
	.3
	Dennis Knoll access – this has been resolved between NT, PDNPA and the tennant.

	126/17
	.4
	Review of outdoor events in and around the Parish and the role of the PDNPA in monitoring and consent – the meeting felt that there should be no marking of routes within the spirit of ‘take only photos, leave only footprints’. This will be fed back to PDNPA by the Clerk. Some events are getting out of control and a better way of monitoring needs to be found. Cllr Gordon reported that some writing on roads from August is still there. Adherence to the Country Code is a must. Clerk also refer to Jean Monks and append the Event Policy.

	126/17
	.5
	School Lane stream clearance – the Clerk was asked to speak to Mrs. Jackson, Headteacher, with regards the Parish Council getting on with getting the stream cleared. Clerk’s Note: Post meeting Mrs Jackson welcomed this and subsequently Jonathan Slater (Redwood Landscapes) agreed to do the work. The Clerk has informed Mrs. Jackson.
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	127/17
	
	Memorial Hall

	
	
	There has been no meeting of the Memorial Hall Management Committee since the September HPC meeting. 

	128/17
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 11/2017 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	129/17
	
	Prior to this meeting Cllr. Gordon had announced his retirement as a Councillor and soon will be moving out of the area. Cllr. Mander thanked Cllr. Gordon for his time and contributions to the Parish Council and said that he would be missed. A small gift will be delivered in the next few days to acknowledge the retirement.

	130/17
	
	The next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 7th November 2017 in the Methodist Lounge. 

	131/17
	
	No items were noted for the November agenda.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.10 pm
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